City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

October 10, 2011

7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on October 10, 2011 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Carson Kindall, and Matthew Cox.  Rob Vowell was absent.  Also present were City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering, Wendy Green of West Central Highlands Resource Conservation and Development Council, Nina Hawkins, Chuck Strickland, and Jeff Chance.

Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and Cy Wert led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Consent Agenda – Cy Wert made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of regular city council meeting, and approve payment of bills) to include PERSI as shown.  Matthew Cox seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Holladay Engineering Report  - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported on the DEQ wastewater planning grant.  Work is underway on development of alternatives for the collection system and treatment facility improvements.  Soils test pits were dug and logged to the north of Pond 1 on City property.  This soils information will be used in the Report in evaluation of potential facility improvement alternatives.  The Sewer Map is being updated with manhole numbering and the latest base map and City limits information obtained from Washington County.

DEQ FY2011 Wastewater Planning Grant #341-2011-7 – Work is still in progress - nothing requiring action.

West Central Highlands Resource Conservation and Development Council (RC&D) - Wendy Green – Wendy Green representing RC & D gave the council a brief history of the organization including that it started 20 years ago and it covers 6 counties including Washington County.  Funding from the federal level was eliminated last spring.  Mrs. Green shared their history of some projects that had helped Cambridge including funds for the Cambridge Community Clinic, the Washington County Exhibit Hall rebuilding, and Cambridge School District for sage grouse education.  She explained that RC & D helps secure funding for projects and charges an administrative fee of 7 percent for finding funding.  RC & D does all the reporting for the funding.  The council explained some upcoming projects that are just at beginning stages but may need help finding funds for in the near future including the ROW 95 & 71 landscape and beautification program and water & sewer projects.  The council thanked Wendy Green for the information and will keep them in mind for upcoming projects.  The council asked that dues be kept current for the organization.

Review & Discuss Ordinance #4-2011 – Water & Sewer Procedures and Fees – In light of new information received by the clerk from AIC regarding fees for water and sewer services and that they must be “reasonably related” to costs, the council discussed their recently passed Ordinance #4-2011 regarding water and sewer procedures and fees.  The council felt the new section on involuntary abandonment would need to be rescinded.  The mayor will have an ordinance to rescind this section ready for the next meeting.

Draft Zoning Changes for New Ordinance – The city council discussed zoning designations and definitions including creating a Commercial/Industrial zone and a Central Business District Commercial zone.  The city will need to work to get the Future Land Use Map, City Code, and then the Comprehensive Plan all in agreement.

City ROW Landscaping and Beautification on Hwy 95 and Hwy 71 including Central Business District – Discussion was held regarding off premise signs and incorporating that into the draft sign ordinance.  Also permanent vs. temporary signs were discussed.  The council would like to look at other sign ordinances for cities of our size before making their own ordinance.

Executive Session – 67-2345 1 (A) Hiring a Public Officer  - Carson Kindall made a motion to go into Executive Session according to Idaho Code 67-2345 1(A) Hiring Public Officer.  Matthew Cox seconded the motion and the clerk took a roll call vote with councilmember Kindall aye, councilmember Cox aye, and councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously and the council entered executive session.  Matthew Cox made a motion to come out of executive session and Carson Kindall seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.  Matthew Cox then made a motion to ask Attorney Nancy Strickland for a proposal of services.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

Adjourn – Matthew Cox made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Cy Wert seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 9:19 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor

